-On Saturday evening, 100 descendants honoured Mr. Ira Wade on his 90th birthday with a wade on his 90th birmoay with a turkey dinner. This happy event took place in the Curling Arena. Following the meal, an open house was held when Mr. Wade received best wishes from a large

number of his friends.
-Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs.
Ron McCulloch on the birth of a
daughter. Lyndsay. A sister for

-Mr. Alan Broadfoot of Pickle Lake died suddenly April 30th, Alan was the son of Mr. and Mrs. Karl Broadfoot and attended school in

Ted Dickinson has been in the hospital but is now home for a little while. Sorry to say he has to return to hospital for surgery. Pat Johnson of Dorchester was up to see her dad. Frank and Pearl Mole of Wiarton were down to visit Joan and Ted.

-What a fun day the Elsinore ladies had when the Zion Institute invited Elsinore and Institute invited Elsinore and Hepworth to a pot luck dinner and their meeting. Their fashion parade and the duet 'Can she bake a Cherry Pie Billy Boy?' mixed in with lovely solos and piano music in Emily Walker's own style; readings funny and serious topped with a contest that required the title on songs familiar but -- try and name that tune completed an afternoon the eight Elisnore ladies lucky to attend really enjoyed. Thank to attend really enjoyed. Thank

you Zion.

-Our sincere sympathy to Mrs.
Roy Chappell, formerly Pearl
Beattle of Allenford on the
death of her husband.

-On Sunday we paid tribute to Mr. and Mrs. Andy Gowanlock on their 60th anniversary. How fortunate they are to remain mentally alert and healthy and to be able to enjoy the hundreds of friends and relatives that came to honor them. Mrs. Lil Harron, Mrs. Madge Legg and Mrs. Helen Gowanlock 44

were the hostesses for the Annual A.C.W. pot luck dinner and program at the Elsinore Community Centre on Monday evening when 30 ladies and gentlemen attended. The food, as always, was delicious. The program was provided by solos by Mrs. Pearl Anderson of Sauble Beach, accompanied on the ble Beach, accompanied on the mouthorgan by Mrs. Vi Chambers of Skipness. Mrs. Bernice Gowan of Allenford played several numbers geared played several numbers geared to the age group present, Viola Chambers played the mouthorgan, accompanied on piano by Helen Gowanlock, Mrs. Madge Legg played beautiful piano music and Helen Gowanlock gave two readings. Mr. and Mrs. Lindsay Thornburn of Port Eigin showed slides illustrating the poem 'David' and narrated by Mr. Thornburn, Mrs. April Howlett thanked the Elsinore ladies and those contributing to the program. tributing to the program.

The Gateway Haven Tea and Craft Sale was held on Tuesday, May 29 and the members of the auxiliary served the white cup-cakes with ice cream and strawberries; looked after the bake table and sold tickets on the afghan that was won by Heather Hase and a wicker waste basket, won by Eleanor Davis. It was a very busy time for about one and a half hours.

> Elgin Messam was the 'Guest of Honor' at a surprise birthday party. His daughter Joyce, Mrs. Alonzo McClure, Alonzo and Cindy and Kim Charlton enter-tained Elgin and Myrel Messam,

Cameron and Velma Philips, Robert and Ilene Kirkland and Norm and Eleanor Kearns at the McClure home and then to din-ner to Louis' Steak House. Seated in a chair decorated with balloons, Elgin was presented with a 'money bottle'. His grand-daughters, Cindy and Kim, had made him a birthday cake, a replica of the Messam home, vard, barn, complete with a ence, farm animals and a tractor. A labour of love! He received a telephone call from their other granddaughter, Kim at Tobermory who couldn't be with them due to work. We join the family on wishing Elgin a "Happy Birthday' and while we know he won't retire, please slow down and take time to pick

daisies as well as stones.





Photo By: "John A. Tan" Mr. and Mrs. John Mah were married on Saturday, June 2nd, 1984 at Allenford United Allenford. The Bride is the former Rhonda Gail Wade, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Wade of Allenford. The groom's parents are Mr. and Mrs. Ming Mah of Owen Sound. The couple will reside in Ower



Guides for Visitors' Centre, B.N.P.D.

Visitor program ready

Mrs. Marilyn McComb, Valerie and Bruce called on us Sunday evening and brought a copy of the song Marilyn composed for Grandma Black. As it is just one year on Wednesday since Grandma died here's tribute:

Are there violins in Heaven?

My grandma was a lady, and oh, how she could play A tune on her violin, be it morning, night or day.

but now she's gone to Heaven, just a few short days ago, And I know the first thing she'll ask them for is a fiddle and a

Are there violins in Heaven? Please give my grandma one. She'll clap her hands, I can hear

her say, "Oh, music is such fun". My grandma was in a nursing home for just about a year. There were so very good to her but the days were long and

And now she's up in Heaven, up there with my grandpa and dad. She'll play them a tune on that violin, and make them all so

by Marilyn McComb in memory of Frances Helen

Happy Father's Day to all the

Fathers for next Sunday There's darning and mending, of

There's baking and washing you

There's cleaning and always there's cooking Something tasty for dinner and

If you had to pay for it all, sir, (But where is the husband who can?)

Gosh, what an expense - so be glad sir.

She does it for love of her man!

The 1984 Summer Visitors Program at the Bruce Nuclear Power Development begins Monday, June 11.

This summer program is in operation from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. seven days a week until Labour Day. Tours run at one hour intervals and include a film and ex-hibits explaining nuclear energy as well as a bus tour of the BNPD site.

This year, six young ladies will be working as summer guides at the Visitors Centre. They are Carolyn Stepnow, from Inverhuron, who is a student at the University of Waterloo, Tam-

mi Harron, of Elsinore, who is studying at the University of Guelph, Bev Coffman, of Palsley, who is a student at the University of Toronto, Mandy Wilkins, of Kincardine, who is studying at the University of Western Ontario. Susanne Stapleton, of Kincardine, who Stapleton, of Kincardine, who attends the University of Western Ontario and Cheryl Pegelo, of Chesley, who is at York University.

Local residents, as well as summer visitors, are invited to drop in for a close-up look at the world of nuclear power.

-Our sympathy to Mrs. Pete Carson on the death of Pete. His sense of humor will long be remembered by his friends and the nurses at the hospital. -Our sympathy to Vern and Pauline Saunders on the death